MINUTES January 29, 2015 Capital Improvement Committee  7:00 PM, Town Hall first floor conference room
Present: Ray Patalano, Leah Ryan, Kelley Begin, Glenn Kessler, Thomas Younger, Marianne Fletcher
· Initial review of requests for capital funds from town departments
Mr. Patalano assigned committee members to be the liaison to departments for additional information on capital requests as follows:
Mr Cresta, Ms Begin –DPW, Planning Mr. Patalano-Police Ms Ryan-Fire
Ms Shanahan-School and Library
· Mr. Younger supplied the committee with a spreadsheet identifying departmental requests through 2020 and with priority rankings.
·  DPW discussions: Questions about options for grant funding for Fish House maintenance, not included in any current capital requests, were raised; value of beach rake and logistics and costs of disposal of beach microparticles; additional CH 90 funding and pavement funding; Cassidy Seawall additional funding request to complete last year’s work.
· FIRE funding to remove dead wiring and double poles from old fire alarm system; emergency operations center; attic storage for documents-could they be scanned and stored elsewhere, upcoming need for fire truck for 2018, may be able to bump timing out a year or two
· Police technology upgrades which again highlight the lack of a town-wide  ITplan: traffic speed board replacement ; replacement of two motorcycles
· School no supporting data, quotes or vendor information included for school requests, including type of roofing and cost per sf., choice, type  and efficiency of new boilers, amount and plan to replace/repair elevator at Clarke and concomitant effects on other aspects of ADA compliance in that building. Mr. Kessler referenced disability architects available to help with that information and will reach out with Mr. Younger to get more information on the boilers for Hadley. Other outstanding question is what will be needed to make the Middle School ADA compliant.
· Library Library requests are thorough and detailed. Mr. Younger believes that their request for elevator repair can be funded with the town’s current budget.
· CIC budget not yet determined, pending Mr. Mendes’ numbers on bonding availability and unexpended capital expenditures from last year.
· No votes were taken. Next meeting set for Feb. 5, 2015 with school department on the agenda.  Meeting adjourned at 8:12 PM

Submitted, January 30, 2015
Pat Shanahan
